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Let no evil talk come out of your mouths, but only what is useful for building up, as there is need, so that your words may give grace to those who hear.  Ephesians 4:29
You think that if anyone knew the real you, they wouldn’t like you. You hide parts of yourself from others. And then you find that there are those who want to get to know those parts of you and appreciate them and celebrate them with you. And you want to do the same with them.

That is grace.

But by the grace of God I am what I am, and his grace toward me was not in vain. On the contrary, I worked harder than any of them, though it was not I, but the grace of God which is with me. 
1 Corinthians 15:10
You realize that life is limited. You lose sleep over the realization that you’ll never achieve all of your dreams. Someone comes along to remind you that you’re never alone in your worries and concerns. They tell you that you are perfect just as you are. And you are inspired to remind others of it, too.

That is grace.

And the God of all grace, who called you to his eternal glory in Christ, after you have suffered a little while, will himself restore you and make you strong, firm and steadfast.  1 Peter 5:10
Something joyful happens. You realize how incredibly fortunate you are just to be alive, to be part of this amazing creation. You recognize that others want to be there to celebrate with you and to be happy with you. And you want to smile and celebrate with them.

That is grace.

From his fullness we have all received, grace upon grace.   John 1:16
You love others for who they are, and you are loved for who you are.

That is grace. For them and for you.

As each one has received a gift, use it to serve one another as good stewards of God's varied grace.
1 Peter 4:10
You can add your own examples of how grace touches our lives. You probably know many, many more. Grace leads you to the source of grace. It reminds you that every day is another opportunity to be touched and changed by love in some way. A love that’s a gift, pure and simple, given without any condition whatsoever. No requirements, no strings attached. Because that‘s how love works.

Simply because you are worth it.

Grace is a reminder that you are worth it.

Period. No qualifiers.

And the Word was made flesh, and dwelt among us, full of grace and truth.   John 1:14
It also reminds you that you are grace for others, too. You are that hand that is ready to hold another’s hand, that hug that the other person needs, that reassuring presence when their life seems to be falling apart.
And they are that for you, too.

By the grace God has given me, I laid a foundation as an expert builder, and someone else is building on it. 1 Corinthians 3:10
That is grace.

All this is for your benefit, so that the grace that is reaching more and more people may cause 
thanksgiving to overflow to the glory of God.  
2 Corinthians 4:15
*by Joe Kay 10-01-2014 | 9:21am. http://sojo.net/blogs/2014/10/01/and-grace. Scripture added.

JOINT MINISTRY COUNCIL
Joint Ministry Council Members welcome any concerns, questions, and feedback… 
From East Vincent:

April Winham, 610-792-1422 (2015)

Nancy McConaghy, 610-933-4628 (2015)
Jaime Roach, 484-938-7951 (2016)

Carolyn Zimmerman, 610-935-1088 (2016) 
From First Church:

Alan Dreibelbis, 610-948-6271 (2015)
Deb Theisen, 610-948-9290 (2015)

Dick Fisher, 610-948-8911 (2016)

Nancy Fisher, 610-948-8911 (2016)

Carol Hanebury, Treasurer, 610-948-6082
     (currently not a member)

Next Meeting: Tuesday, January 13 @ 7pm at First Church 
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February Joint Ministry Newsletter Deadline is Thursday, Jan 15th! 

Are YOU missing BIBLE STUDY?
Pastor Kate is researching and checking out local bible studies at nearby UCC and other churches. Have you been missing bible study? Let Pastor Kate know what days work for you and we’ll find a good one together! 

In case of inclement weather 
during the winter months:

** Cancellation of Sunday School & Worship at First will be announced on Radio Station KYW, 1060 and advertised on Social Media. 
** Notification of Cancellation of Worship at East Vincent will be made through the phone chain. 
2nd SUNDAY AFTER CHRISTMAS 
January 4, 2015
10:00 a.m. Joint Worship at EV, 
Holy Communion

Rev. Wanda Craner, Guest Preacher

Pastor Kate will be on vacation until January 7th. During this time, if you or someone in your family has a pastoral emergency, please call either the church office at 1st Church (610-948-9156) or East Vincent (610-935-0224) or one of the Consistory Presidents, Becky Lafreeda (610-792-0564) or Paul Winham (610-246-9369).

Message from Rev. William P. Worley, PSEC Conference Minister…

Dear PSEC Brothers and Sisters in Christ,
     The tragic events that have unfolded in Ferguson and New York have elicited a broad range of human response with voices that have spoken from diverse, and sometimes opposite, directions. The 140 UCC Conference and Staff leaders of last week's AM21 gathering in Savannah, Georgia, united with one voice around the one table to which we are invited by the One whose mission is to "proclaim good news to the poor...freedom for the prisoners and recovery of sight for the blind, to set the oppressed free."

 

     In the spirit of his voice, An Open Letter to the UCC (copy is included in this newsletter) was drafted by the four members of the Collegium and their advisors. It may have come to you from other sources, and in that case, I share it again with the prayer that "we remember those whose lives were extinguished prematurely and unjustly, and those who mourn their loss." I hope the Litany that follows at the letter's end will find a place in your communities of worship and in the hearts of those who seek always and everywhere "to do justice, and to love kindness, and to walk humbly with God."

With appreciation for your good work in this Advent season,
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Rev.William P. Worley 

******************************************
Dear Pastors,

     Given the consensus at Fall Meeting for a two day annual meeting in June 2016, the Conference Meeting Program Mission Team is looking to form a sub-committee to begin that planning.  The Team is looking for people who have experience in marketing, events planning, technology, and/or have attended multiple day events.  If one or more persons in your congregation have these talents and indicate an interest in joining our team, I would appreciate them being in touch with me be email at jem7679@windstream.net or by phone at (215) 872-7515. We would like to have the team members in place by the week of January 5th so that we can invite them to our January 22nd  meeting.

Many thanks, Rev. Jo Ellen Mauger, Chair Conference Meeting Program Mission Team
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BOTH
FIRST & EAST VINCENT 
WILL HOLD THEIR ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETINGS ON SUNDAY, 
JANUARY 25, 2015.

All reports for the 
Annual Report will be due on 

Sunday, January 4, 2015. 

Dear Friends,


World events are crushing in all around us. Our Christian discipleship urges us toward greater involvement with the hurts of the world, but sometimes it's hard to know where to go, where to start. I am going to tell you about two things happening right now through our church, Trinity UCC of Pottstown, and encourage you to find ways to get involved.



The first you may have heard me speak of at the PSEC Fall Meeting. Following some decisions by borough and county folks, there was a gap in coverage for homeless people in Pottstown on Saturdays, leaving people potentially exposed to the elements between 8 am and 9 pm. Trinity has decided to open our doors to take care of that need, but without the money or people to make that work -- just a lot of prayer and good faith that people will come through. There is a link explaining the program in more details here: 
http://www.trinityuccpottstown.org/saturday-drop-in-center-for-the-homeless.html 
     
We will have an open house when we go "full time" January 3. Officially that open house is between 10 and 3 (although truthfully, stop in any time between 8 and 5 and I'll give you a tour.) I know some people have already forwarded this on to their mission committees, and that is wonderful. I'm hoping however that some of you will just decide to sign up, and spend a few hours, as part of your own spiritual practice. Most of us entered ministry with a hope that our gifts could be used to help the world's deepest needs. Somewhere in the midst of administrative busyness we can lose our connection to the deep hurts of the world. Come spend a few hours in conversation with someone who is homeless. I promise you, it will be good for your soul.


The second thing happening is that religious communities in Pottstown are connecting with P.O.W.E.R. The PSEC's own Rev. Dwayne Royster of Living Waters UCC is the executive director of that organization which began to address items of systemic injustice for people in Philadelphia. They've accomplished some significant things, but a lot of the necessary reforms require changes on a statewide level. To that end, they have begun branching out beyond the city. They have connected/merged their concerns with CUNA in Reading, and in eastern Montgomery County there have been churches who have begun involvement with the advocacy work with their help. In Pottstown, we have been realizing a number of decisions by the borough of Pottstown and by Montgomery County, that make it increasingly difficult for low-income people to get a foothold in the scramble to pull oneself out of poverty. Despite our best efforts, we see more and more people slipping through the safety net. We are realizing, increasingly, that we can't just be helping people with basic needs, but also need to work for systemic change. If you are in the Reading or Norristown part of our Association, I encourage you to get more involved with the P.O.W.E.R. groups forming/formed there, but if you are closer to the Pottstown side of things, I invite you to join us. Cecily Harwitt of POWER will be at Trinity this Tuesday, December 9 from 1:30 to 3:00 pm to explain who they are and to begin discussions about local needs. All area inter-faith clergy are invited to attend. If you know of clergy in your own ministeriums who might be interested, please forward this invitation and invite them as well.


I know that all of this is arriving in email form in the middle of Advent, at a time most of us are busier than normal. I'm right there with you! The urge to click "delete" or put this in the "read later" folder is strong. Resist! Because I also know after 19 years of ministry, that the only way our churches move forward is by making the most important thing the most important thing. This world we live in is hurting something awful right now, and finding ways to connect with and respond to the pain IS the most important thing.

Peace,

Lisa Martin
Trinity Reformed United Church of Christ
[image: image11.wmf]JOINT VISITING VOICES: January 25th Join us as we travel to BOTH First Church & East Vincent homebound members, bringing songs and smiles and the Spirit of Joy in Jesus Christ. We will meet at East Vincent at 2 pm. All ages welcome, and good smiles are as welcome as good singers!  

THE VINCENT VIEW

News from East Vincent UCC
282 Hill Church Road, Spring City

Phone 610-935-0224
EastVincentUCC@aol.com
INFO FOR NEWSLETTER……….

If you have something you would like to have included in the newsletter, please mark it VINCENT VIEW and leave it in the Church Office or you can e-mail it to Darlene. 
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OF THE MONTH:
Ed & Mildred Jones
Masonic Village      
801 Ridge Pike, Apt 204 
Lafayette Hills, PA  19444
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JANUARY 18TH is the next Invite a Friend / Food & Fellowship Sunday: The 3rd Sunday of every month is an Invite a Friend / Food & Fellowship Sunday.  Donations of canned goods & non-perishable foods will be collected.  Also, fellowship will be held after the worship service.  Nancy McConaghy is the fellowship host for January.  

January Birthdays
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  1
Scott McConaghy

  2
Adam Zentz      

  3
Katie Varner  

  5
Elizabeth Haines

  6
Lois Funk, Andrew Shronk

  7
Sandra Kunkle  

  8
Robert Kennedy 

11 
Caroline Springer, Mia Swymelar 

12
Michael Roach, Sydney Yeager
19
Kelly Yeager 

EAST VINCENT CONSISTORY
Terms end in January 2015

April Winham, Secretary, 610-792-1422

Paul Winham, President, 610-246-9369

Dore Dabback, Vice President, 610-495-7086

Terms end in January 2016

Nancy McConaghy, 610-933-4628

Craig Springer, 610-469-9199

Linda Theurkauf, 610-659-3000

Terms end in January 2017 

Eleanor Keller, 610-935-0115

Sally Wosczyna, 610-933-0199

Craig Zimmerman, 610-935-1088

Next Meeting: Wed, January 21st at 7 pm 
1st SUNDAY AFTER EPIPHANY
January 11, 2015
9:00 a.m. Worship at EV 
10:00 a.m. Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First, Consistory
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EV HOAGIE SALE

Thursday, January 8th  
$ 4.00 each 

Be sure to order by signing up on the church bulletin board or by emailing April @ aprilwinham@gmail.com. Orders must be placed by Friday, Jan 2nd. Orders may be picked up at East Vincent between 9-10 a.m. on the 8th.  Contact April Winham with any questions.  

Our Daily Bread daily devotional booklets are available in Fellowship Hall. Contributions to offset the donation sent to RBC Ministries are welcome. 
REMEMBER TO SAVE:

PENNIES FOR BETHANY – All coins and $’s accepted.  Please place in “PENNIES FOR BETHANY” jar in Fellowship Hall.

TABS FROM ALUMINUM CANS – for Ronald McDonald House.  Please place tabs in “TAB” container in Fellowship Hall.

ALUMINUM CANS – Place cans in corral at end of shed toward Hill Church Road.  Money rec’d from recycling goes into General Fund.

EAST VINCENT VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE:
Sunday, Jan 4 – 10:00 am JOINT
Greeters/Ushers
the Zimmermans 
Lector


Craig Zimmerman

S.S. Teacher

Volunteer needed
Communion Prep
the Zimmermans 
Sunday, Jan 11 – 9:00 am    

Greeters/Ushers
Paul & April Winham
Lector


Paul Winham 

S.S. Teacher  

Julie Zimmerman 
Sunday, Jan 18 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
the Dabbacks

Lector    

Peter Dabback
S.S. Teacher

Volunteer needed
Fellowship

Nancy McConaghy 
Sunday, Jan 25 – 9:00 am  

Greeters/Ushers
the Yeagers
Lector


 Zoanne Yeager
S.S. Teacher

Volunteer needed
 
Sunday, Feb 1 – 9:00 am  

Greeters/Ushers
the Turpins
Lector


Jane Turpin 
S.S. Teacher

Volunteer needed
Communion Prep 
Elaine & John Funk 

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT & CONTACT THE CHURCH OFFICE IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO SERVE ON YOUR SCHEDULED SUNDAY.  

Ruthann Maxfield, 96, passed away on Friday, December 26, 2014 in the Parkhouse Nursing Home. Funeral Services were held at the Campbell-Ennis-Klotzbach Funeral Home on Friday, January 2nd at 11 am with Pastor Kate officiating. Burial was in the East Vincent Cemetery.  Memorial gifts may be made in Ruthann’s name to the Schwenkfelder Library & Heritage Center, 105 Seminary St, Pennsburg, PA 18073. 
Spirit on Tap – Jan 27

At the Crowne Plaza Hotel

1741 Papermill Road, Reading
7 pm – All Welcome! 
January Topic: Folk Music and the American Soul, Keith Brintzenhoff and Dave Kline


First Church’s

    
     Jottings
Church Information ~

Mr. Frank Marsteller, Minister of Music

Mrs. Jackie Miller, Handbell Choir Director

Ms. Ruth Shultz, Sexton 

Mrs. Darlene Canning, Secretary 

Church Office ~ 610-948-9156

Email Address:  firstuccroy@netzero.net
Website: www.firstuccroyersford.com
**********************
A reminder that The Upper Room and Our Daily Bread daily devotional guides are available on the table in the Social Hall.  Donations to help defray costs are accepted.  


The next Men’s Breakfast will be on Sunday, January 11th at the Main Street Café at 8:30 a.m.  All men are invited!  Please contact Alan Dreibelbis (610-948-6271) if you have any questions.  
Financial Assistants for January: 
Cathy Bach and Cathleen Bach 
THANK YOU to Carol Hanebury who is filling in for Frank while he recovers!!! 


Marian Dunlap         

Tel-Hai Retirement Comm
1200 Tel Hai Circle – Rm 204

Honeybrook, PA 19344
LIFE LINE SCREENINGS 

First United Church of Christ is pleased to offer a preventive health event. Life Line Screening, a leading provider of community-based preventive health screenings, will host their affordable, non-invasive and painless health screenings on Thursday, January 22, 2015.  Five screenings will be offered that scan for potential health problems related to: blocked arteries which is a leading cause of stroke; abdominal aortic aneurysms which can lead to a ruptured aorta; hardening of the arteries in the legs which is a strong predictor of heart disease; atrial fibrillation or irregular heart beat which is closely tied to stroke risk; and a bone density screening, for men and women, used to assess the risk of osteoporosis. Register for a Wellness Package which includes 4 vascular tests and osteoporosis screening from $149 ($139 with our member discount).  All five screenings take 60-90 minutes to complete.  In order to register for this event and to receive a $10 discount off any package priced above $129, please call 1-888-653-6441 or visit www.lifelinescreening.com/community-partners.


Bette Elaine Faust, 91, passed away on Thursday morning, December 25, 2014 in the Sanatoga Center. Funeral Services were held at the Cattermole-Klotzbach Funeral Home on Friday, January 2nd at 4 pm with Pastor Kate officiating. Burial will be held privately. Memorial gifts may be made in Bette’s name to First Church. 

SHOO FLY PIE SALE

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 12TH    

It’s Shoo Fly Pie Time!!! New cost will be $5.00 each.  Pies can be picked up on Thursday, February 12th.  Orders can be placed by calling the Church Office (610-948-9156) or there will be sign up sheets on all the bulletin boards.  
Joint Music & Worship Committee Meeting on Tuesday, January 20th at 7 pm at East Vincent UCC
FIRST UCC CONSISTORY

Sandy Lazorchick, Deacon, Jan 2015

Theresa McDonnell, Secty, Deacon, Jan 2016
Darlene Canning, Deacon, Jan 2017

Donna McFarland, Deacon, Jan 2018 
Barbara Shaffer, Elder, Jan 2015 

Judy Markert, Vice President, Elder, Jan 2016 

Jim Lafreeda, Elder, Jan 2017

Becky Lafreeda, President, Elder, Jan 2018

Highlights from the December meeting:
- it was decided that there is too much going on Jan 25th, so the visioning discussions with EV will be pushed back to February
- the 2015 Budget was passed and will be presented to the Congregation at the annual mtg 

- outgoing members are working on replacements nominations will be published Jan. 11th
- Annual Reports will be available Jan 18th 

- Annual congregational meeting will be Jan 25th with refreshments served. First Church will lead the beginning of worship in order for Pastor Kate to remain at EV for their meeting. 

Next meeting: Sunday, Jan 11th after worship
FINANCIAL UPDATE 

Thank you for your support of the following outreach & missions of the church:

* Christmas Fund – $ 201 collected 
Current Expense Fund:
Balance 11/30  $ - 2,137.34
     Nov Receipts   
    $ 7,974.40
     Nov Disbursements    $ 7,057.96
Balance in Building Fund        $   2,787.30
Balance in Renovation Fund    $ 10,917.33

Open and Affirming statement: 

We, the members of First United Church of Christ, Royersford, celebrate the beauty and uniqueness of each expression of God’s diverse family as well as our oneness in Christ. We affirm that each individual is a child of God, and recognize that we are called to be like one body with many members, seeking with others of every race, ethnicity, creed, class, age, gender, marital status, physical or mental ability, sexual orientation, gender identity and gender expression to journey together toward the promised realm of God. We believe that through our diversity, all can grow and practice a unity of faith that transcends our differences.
1st UCC WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE: 

Greeters:

Jan 11: Dick & Nancy Fisher

Jan 18: Deb Theisen 

Jan 25: Dave & Lee Hunsberger

Feb 1: Jeanne Lincoln

Lectors:

Jan 11: Gloria Gaynor

Jan 18: Dave Landes

Jan 25: Becky Lafreeda

Feb 1: Jackie Miller 

Head Ushers:

Jan 11: Dave Hunsberger

Jan 18: Judy Markert

Jan 25: Fay Hunsberger

Feb 1: Cathy Bach 

Nursery:     
Jan 11: Darlene Canning 
Jan 18: Becky Lafreeda
Jan 25: Theresa McDonnell 
Feb 1: Carolyn Shanaman
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        Jan.   1

Lee Mercer   

        Jan.   1

Jennifer Cioe

        Jan.   3

Tim Theisen     
        Jan.   3

Marian Dunlap
        Jan.   4

Lucas Stahler
        Jan. 10

Robin Miller
        Jan. 13

Suzanne Henry
        Jan. 13

Deb Theisen
        Jan. 18

Jonathan Nachsin
        Jan. 19

Carol Hanebury 

        Jan. 22

Alice Reifinger 

        Jan. 23

Rob Theisen

     Happy Anniversary
December  31st – Bill & Megan Hanebury
    January 10th – Lee & Molly Mercer 

Tackle Hunger - Souper Bowl of Caring 

Please give generously on Super Bowl Sunday, February 1st (and during the whole month of February), whether it is cans of soup or monetary donations!  Everything will be donated to the Food Pantry at Project Outreach.

Meetings & Upcoming Events:
Mon, Dec 29 – Wed, Jan 7 – Pastor Kate on vacation 
Friday, Jan 2 – EV hoagie orders due
Sunday, Jan 4 – 10:00 am Joint Worship at East Vincent, 2nd Sunday after Christmas, Rev. Wanda Craner guest minister, Holy Communion 

Monday, Jan 5 – NO Church Women
Thursday, Jan 8 – EV Hoagies – pick up orders
Sunday, Jan 11 – 8:30 am Men’s Breakfast, 10:00 am Sunday School, 11:00 am Worship, 1st Sunday after Epiphany, Consistory meets 
Tuesday, Jan 13 – 7 pm JMC meeting at 1st Church 
Thursday, Jan 15 – Newsletter deadline 
Sunday, Jan 18 – 10:00 am Sunday School, 11:00 am Worship, Invite a Friend, Fellowship, 2nd Sunday after Epiphany  
Tuesday, Jan 20 – 7 pm Joint Music & Worship Committee meeting at East Vincent 
Thursday, Jan 22 – Life Line Screenings at 1st Church  

Sunday, Jan 25 – 10 am Sunday School, 11:00 am Worship, 3rd Sunday after Epiphany Annual Congregational Meeting, 2 pm Visiting Voices (meet at East Vincent) 
Tuesday, Jan 27 – 7 pm Spirit on Tap 

Sunday, Feb 1 – 10 am Sunday School, 11:00 am Worship, 4th Sunday after Epiphany 

Remember, you can support First Church by:

Saving your Redner’s Receipts – just use your Save-A-Tape card when you check out and turn your tapes into Alan Dreibelbis or leave them in the church office 

Purchasing Giant Gift Cards – See Darlene Canning to purchase a Giant gift card (cash or checks made out to “First UCC Church Women”) You can use the gift card when doing your weekly shopping and the Church Women will earn 5%.  

Save your Aluminum Cans – help support Jake’s Boy Scout Troop by bringing in your cans.

Please ring the doorbell!!

If you stop by First Church and find the door is locked, just ring the doorbell to the far right of the Social Hall doors.  

Mission Statement: “Our mission is to praise God and serve Christ through hearing and doing the Word of God. As caring and supporting Christian disciples, we offer opportunities for spiritual growth, service, fellowship and friendship, and development of our uniqueness both as individuals and a community of faith. We reach out in love to welcome the stranger, give hope to the hopeless, and share the peace of Christ with our neighbor."
. 
First UCC East Vincent Charge Covenant 

367 Washington Street

Royersford, PA  19468
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An Open Letter to the 
United Church of Christ
I, Paul, and my companions in faith here, send greetings to the Galatian churches. My authority for writing to you does not come from any popular vote of the people, nor does it come through the appointment of some human higher-up. It comes directly from Jesus the Messiah and God who raised him from the dead.

I’m God-commissioned. So I greet you with the great words, grace and peace! (Galatians 1:1-3)
      As leaders of the United Church of Christ, we gathered in Savannah, Georgia, to envision Authorizing Ministry for the Twenty-First Century. We were 140 women and men serving the church as associate conference ministers, conference ministers, national partners, national staff, and elected national officers.

      As we gathered in the midst of the Advent Season, our hearts were broken as we heard the news of the miscarriage of justice. We lament when those entrusted to protect us are shielded from accountability.

      In the season of the year that is intended to be joy filled, we weep because we live in a culture that tolerates senseless acts of violence that unjustly target certain sectors of our communities. Benjamin Franklin said, “Justice will not be served until those who are unaffected are as outraged as those who are.” We are outraged!

      As we approach the third Sunday of Advent and light the candle of joy, we are mindful of others whose joy is diminished. We remember those whose lives were extinguished prematurely & unjustly, & those who mourn their loss. We are reminded of our responsibility to abide with them in ways that restore their joy.

     On Christmas Eve we lift the Christ candle in the midst of our people proclaiming the birth of the one who is the light that shines in the darkness. The one who calls us to be the light that shines in the darkness of a world still filled with hopelessness, hatred, sorrow and violence.

     With arms open and HANDS UP, we welcome the one who brings hope, love, joy, and peace. It is our prayer that the grace given freely by our Savior Jesus Christ is personally yours.

     Below is “A Litany for Those Who Are Not Ready for Healing,” by Dr. Yolanda Pierce.
A Litany for Those Who Aren’t Ready For Healing

One: Let us not rush to the language of healing, before understanding the fullness of the injury and the depth of the wound.

ALL: Let us not rush to offer a band-aid, when the gaping wound requires surgery and complete reconstruction.

One: Let us not offer false equivalencies, thereby diminishing the particular pain being felt in a particular circumstance in a particular historical moment.

ALL: Let us not speak of reconciliation without speaking of reparations and restoration, or how we can repair the breach and how we can restore the loss. Let us not rush past the loss of this mother’s child, this father’s child ... someone’s beloved son.

One: Let us not value property over people; let us not protect material objects while human lives hang in the balance.

ALL: Let us not value a false peace over a righteous justice. Let us not be afraid to sit with the ugliness, the messiness, and the pain that is life in community together.

One: Let us not offer clichés to the grieving, those hearts are being torn asunder.

Instead …

ALL: Let us mourn black and brown men and women, those killed extra judicially every 28 hours. Let us lament the loss of a teenager, dead at the hands of a police officer who described him as a demon.

One: Let us weep at a criminal justice system, which is neither blind nor just.

ALL: Let us call for the mourning men and the wailing women, those willing to rend their garments of privilege and ease, and sit in the ashes of this nation’s original sin.

One: Let us be silent when we don’t know what to say.

ALL: Let us be humble and listen to the pain, rage, and grief pouring from the lips of our neighbors and friends.

One: Let us decrease, so that our brothers and sisters who live on the underside of history may increase. Let us pray with our eyes open and our feet firmly planted on the ground.

ALL: Let us listen to the shattering glass and let us smell the purifying fires, for it is the language of the unheard.

God, in your mercy …

ALL: Show me my own complicity in injustice. Convict me for my indifference. Forgive me when I have remained silent. Equip me with a zeal for righteousness. Never let me grow accustomed or acclimated to unrighteousness.

Dr. Yolanda Pierce is the Elmer G. Homrighausen Associate Professor of African American Religion and
Literature at Princeton Theological Seminary & Liaison with Princeton University Center for African American Studies. 



Pastor Kate  


Davidheiser 





For Pastoral Emergencies


Call anytime


Cell: 484-686-4340





Pastor Kate’s E-mail:


pastorkatedavidheiser@


gmail.com
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For by grace you have been saved through faith, and this is not from you; it is the gift of God;  Ephesians 2:8


So that, having been justified by his grace, we might become heirs, having the hope of eternal life. Titus 3:7


And That Is Grace ...*


It’s interesting how the word “grace” gets used a lot, even by those who don’t necessarily consider themselves religious. It’s a favorite name for a character that represents someone who is a gift to us — I’m thinking about Bruce’s girlfriend Grace in Bruce Almighty, or Eli’s reassuring encounter with a woman named Grace in the second season of the TV series Eli Stone.


You can probably cite many more examples of characters named Grace in different movies, television shows, and books.


We like to put flesh-and-blood on the notion that we are recipients of some great gift that arrives unexpectedly and is given freely. Someone or something that comes into our life and significantly changes it for the better in some ways.


But what is grace? Who is grace to us?


But he said to me, "My grace is sufficient for you, for my power is made perfect in weakness."  2 Corinthians 12:9


You get hurt. You get a great disappointment. You find someone there ready to hold your hand in your lowest moment. And when someone else is in the same spot, you hold their hand.


That is grace.


Grace and peace be multiplied unto you through the knowledge of God, and of Jesus our Lord, 2 Peter 1:2


You make a bad decision and suffer the consequences (we‘ve all been there). You make what seems to be a good decision and it has unintended consequences (we‘ve all been there, too). Some people are there with you through it all, no matter what it costs them. They think that you are worth whatever price has to be paid to be with you. And you are willing to pay the price to be there for them, too.


That is grace.


He saved us and called us to a holy life, not according to our works but according to his own design and the grace bestowed on us in Christ Jesus before time began,      -2 Timothy 1:9


You feel lost and alone. You begin to despair about whether you can get your life together. You feel trapped. You feel inadequate. And yet you find others who remind you that you are amazing. They make you see the possibilities of each day. And you end up doing the same for them.


That is grace.











